
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Kinney Drugs, in partnership with the Vermont Health Department, will 
be holding a COVID vaccination clinic on Sunday, March 7 at Spaulding 
High School. The event will run from 9:00am – 6:00pm and is set up to 
accommodate 1,000+ vaccinations. In order to maintain safe traffic 
flow in the area, Ayers Street will be limited to one-way traffic for those 
that are attending the clinic. Traffic will be directed from Ayers Street 
into the SHS parking lot for the vaccinations and exiting out of the 
south driveway to be routed to either West Patterson Street for 
northbound traffic or Circle Street for southbound traffic. Residents of 
Ayers Street will be able to travel in either direction. Ayers Street will 
be closed to northbound traffic at West Patterson Street. 
 


